
From: Keith Curry <kcurry@compton.edu>  
Sent: Saturday, January 1, 2022 8:29 PM 
Subject: Important @Compton College Winter 2022 Changes 
 
Campus Community, 
 
Out of an abundance of caution, we will be moving several in-person classes to remote instruction for the first two weeks 
of the winter term, and all employees and students, regardless of their vaccination status, will be required to provide 
negative COVID-19 viral test results upon initial entry to campus, effective Tuesday, January 4, 2022. 
 
The following classes will move to remote instruction beginning Tuesday, January 4 through Friday, January 14, 2022: 
 

• CHEM 102 – CRN 10143 
• CHEM 104 – CRN 10056 
• MATH 65 – CRN 10132 
• MATH 150 – CRN 10067 
• NURS 144 – CRN 10081 and CRN 10080 
• NURS 146 – CRN 10091, CRN 10092, CRN 10094, and CRN 10097 
• PE 217 – CRN 10154 
• PHYO 131 – CRN 10151 

 
Instructors will email their students Zoom Meeting link(s). 
  
The following career education and PE/athletic classes will remain in-person: 

• ACRP 106 – CRN 10171 
• COSM 126 – CRN 10176 
• MTT 110 – CRN 10169 
• PE 130 – CRN 10089 
• PE 150 – CRN 10166 and 10120 

 
We will continue to enforce the COVID-19 vaccine mandate for in-person on-campus classes and for employees 
scheduled to work on campus. Students who have not submitted their proof of vaccination (or who do not have an 
approved exemption/accommodation) will be administratively dropped on the second day of class (Wednesday, January 
5, 2022). 
 
Weekly testing requirements for employees and students who have an approved exemption from the vaccine mandate will 
also remain in place. 
 
In addition, because of the current high rate of cases, one-time COVID-19 testing is required of all employees and 
students, regardless of vaccination status, before their return to campus, effective Tuesday, January 4, 2022. This 
requirement will remain in effect until further notice. All employees and students must provide negative COVID-19 viral 
test results taken within 72 hours of their arrival to be admitted to campus. Rapid viral test kits will be available at the 
Artesia Boulevard entrance to campus in Lot A. 
 
In-person services are still available. Visit https://www.compton.edu/studentservices/ for more information. Individuals 
will need to follow the current Entry to Campus Protocol, including the online wellness survey, temperature check, and 
the new COVID-19 test result requirement. Everyone, regardless of vaccination status, must wear a mask in all indoor 
public spaces on campus; except when eating or drinking (preferably outdoors). 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Office of Human Resources at hr-covid-19@compton.edu. 
 
Sincerely,  
Keith Curry, Ed.D. 
(preferred pronouns: he/him/his) 
President/CEO 
Compton College 
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